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STRIVING FoR EXCELLENCE

Monday 27th May, 2024

KSPS 3-6 Athletics Carnival

Dear Parents and Carers,

The Athletics Carnival will take place on Monday 17th June, 2024 at Harold Corr Oval, Herbert Street
Cambridge Park. This is a brand new, state of the art, synthetic athletics track and will provide our students
with a different experience to that of the traditional grass track.

All Stage 2 and 3 students are expected to attend.
All Year 2 children who are born in 2016 are also eligible to attend the carnival.

The cost for the bus is $10 per student. Our P&C have kindly donated to help lower the cost of this
activity.

All students are to travel to the carnival on the bus, which will be departing shortly after 9am.

Parents are welcome to join us on the day and will be able to sit in an allocated area to spectate. Also, a
reminder that in accordance with DET regulations this is a non-smoking event and there are no pets
allowed at the field. If you are attending the carnival, you may take your child home with you at the
completion of the carnival at 2.20pm. Students should be signed out with their classroom teacher. If you
have organised for another parent to collect your child, you will need to have this in writing to the
classroom teacher either before or on the day of the event.

Please ensure your child is dressed suitably for the carnival wearing house colours or the school sports
uniform, including their school hat and suitable footwear. It is recommended that students bring warm
clothing for changeable weather. All children will need to bring sufficient healthy food and drink for the
carnival. Sunblock and extra water bottles are recommended.

Canteen facilities will be available on the day and are being run by Wérrington Little Athletics Club as the
oval is their home ground.

High jump will not be held at KSPS. If your child participates in high jump in Little Athletics you are
welcome to submit their registered jump height with the office staff before the Athletics Carnival on the
17th June. If their height is of qualifying level we will enter them for possible selection at the Zone
Athletics Carnival.

In accordance with our discipline policy, if your child is on Orange Level, they will not be able to
attend and will remain at school.

Payments and permission can be given through the Sentral Parent Portal. There is no need to
return the note if this option is chosen. Please contact the office if you do not use Sentral Parent Portal
and need access.

Payments can also be made in the school office by Cash and EFTPOS. All payments made through the
office must be in a clearly marked envelope with child’s name, class and activity. All payments and
permissions are to be completed no later than Monday 10" June 2024. If you need to make payment
arrangements, please contact the office before this date.

If you are able to assist on the day of the carnival as an official, please fill out the volunteer slip on the
following page or complete the Sentral Questions.
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Personal injury statement

In the event of injury, no personal injury insurance cover is provided by the NSW Department of Education for
students in relation to school sporting activities, physical education lessons or any other school activity. The
Department'’s public liability cover is fault-based and limited to breaches by the Department of its duty of care to
students that may result in claims for compensation.

Parents/Carers are advised to assess the level and extent of their child’s involvement in the sport program
offered by the school, school sport zone, region, state school sport associations when deciding whether
additional insurance cover is required prior to their child’s involvement in the program. Personal accident
insurance cover is available through normal retail outlets. '

The NSW Supplementary Sporting Injury Benefits Scheme, funded by the NSW Government, provides limited
cover for serious injury resulting in the permanent loss of a prescribed faculty or loss of the use of certain
prescribed parts of the body. The Supplementary Scheme does not cover medical or dental costs. Further
information can be obtained from https://www.icare.nsw.gov.au/injured-or-ill-people/sporting-
injuries/payments/3gref

Further information regarding student accident insurance and private health cover is provided at:
https.//app.education.nsw.gov.au/sport/file/1449

Regards, ~ ]
it — tlerad—

Ms S Martin Mrs E Tye
Principal Excursion Coordinator
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KSPS 3-6 Athletics Carnival

| hereby consent to my son / daughter: of class:
to attend the Athletics Carnival on Monday 17*" June 2024.

| understand he / she will be travelling by bus and supervised by Kingswood South Public School
teachers.

There have been no changes to my child’s medical information submitted at the start of
2024 [ 1(please tick)

Special needs of my child

of which you should be

aware (eq allergies, medication)

| enclose: $10 per student - Cash or EFTPOS.

D Please tick this box if you will be taking your child home at the conclusion of the Carnival.

Parent/Carer Signature: Date: / /

Parent Volunteer for 3-6 Athletics Carnival

| can assist with the carnival on the day as an official.

Name: Signature:

Student/s: Class/classes:

If completed in Sentral there is no need to return this note.
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